


Development of the Plastic Reduction Act 2021 
The ACT Government undertook extensive public consultation and analysis to develop the 
Act. The Phasing out single-use plastics discussion paper was published in April 2019 
commencing a consultation period that ran until July 2019. At the end of the consultation 
period, more than 3,300 interactions were registered, including survey responses, 
submissions, comments on the ACT Government YourSay website, and attendance at several 
community and business information sessions. Further detail of the consultation is available 
at the Phasing out single-use plastics engagement report, which was released in September 
2019.  

 
Feedback from the consultation informed the development of the exposure draft of the 
Plastic Reduction Bill 2020 and associated Explanatory Statement, which were released in 
August 2020. Submissions that were received through the exposure draft process and the 
ACT Government’s response can be viewed in the single-use plastic document library. The 
Updated next steps policy document was also released in August 2020. 
 
In December 2020 the ACT Government presented the Plastic Reduction Bill 2020 with its 
Explanatory Statement, and  Regulatory Impact Statement for the Plastic Reduction Bill 2020 
to the Legislative Assembly. A revised explanatory statement was notified in March 2021 to 
address questions raised by the Scrutiny Committee. 
 
Plastic Reduction Taskforce 
The ACT established the Plastic Reduction Taskforce to support the development of the 
Plastic Reduction Bill. The Taskforce has been very beneficial in informing the development 
of the Act, and comprises of representatives from key local and national industry, business, 
environment and disability advocacy bodies as well as key government representatives such 
as the Access Canberra compliance team and Health Protection Service.  
 

The Taskforce meets monthly and discusses issues related to the legislation and items to be 
phased out, both in 2021 and in future tranches. This has included discussions on a suitable 
model for providing access to straws for people who need them.  
 

The ACT has also engaged closely with other jurisdictions, including NSW through the regular 
bi-monthly meetings of the Single Use Plastic Inter-Jurisdictional Network, chaired by ACT 
NoWaste.  

Engagement of the National Retail Association (NRA) 
The ACT Government is supporting business and the community to transition away from 
identified single-use plastic products ahead of the ban and has engaged the National Retail 
Association (NRA) to run a face-to-face engagement and an information hotline to assist 
businesses understand and comply with the new legislation.  
 
National context 
The ACT Government supports the Environment Ministers Meeting agreement from the 15 
April 2021 meeting, that the eight identified ‘problematic and unnecessary’ plastic product 
types will be phased out nationally by 2025. These are lightweight plastic bags; plastic 
products misleadingly termed as ‘degradable’; plastic straws; plastic utensils and stirrers; 
expanded polystyrene (EPS) consumer food containers (e.g. cups and clamshells); EPS 






